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St Mary MacKillop Primary School

   News from Scott
Our school constantly strives to be:
A Christ centered community which challenges students to 
develop their unique gifts and talents through a supportive 
partnership of school, parents and parish.

Dear Parents and Carers,

On behalf of all of the team here at St Mary MacKillop. I wish you a very Merry Christmas. Enjoy the 
time together with family and friends and we will see you next year when term commences. Thank 
you for your partnership in our work for 2023.

Staffing News

Congratulations to Mrs Bek Smith and her family. They recently received the blessing of a new 
addition to their household in Aleeira who was born on the 9th December. Both mum and baby are 
doing well and we send our love and blessing to them all. What a great gift leading into Christmas.

In planning for the new school year, please find below a list of staff and grades for 2024 as they 
currently stand.

Kindergarten Mrs Nicole Darby (KG)            Mrs Carly Eekman (KM)

Year 1 Miss Cassie Wotherspoon (1G) Mrs Erin Ward (1M)

Year 2 Mrs Amanda Joseph (2G)   Miss Lauren Izzard (2M)

Year 3 Miss Stephanie Neilsen (3G) Mr Darren McErlain (3M)

Year 4 Mrs Michelle Jarrett (4G) Mr Grant Martin (4M)

Year 5 Miss Victoria Vella (5G) Mrs Jessica Tredinnick (5M)

Year 6 Mrs Kay Moore (6G)  Miss Clair Pirotta (6M)



 

 
 

 

 

News from Scott - Continued

Diversity Teachers (Learning Support):

Mrs Michelle O’Leary,  Mrs Dianne Touzell, Ms Brittany Carey, Mrs Dianne Doohan, Mrs Maryanne Churchill, 
Mrs Michelina Bizzanelli, Mrs Niamh MacDonald and  Mrs Leesa Gillard

School Counsellor: Mrs Jeanne Appleton

RFF Teachers: Mrs Erin Smiles (Physical Education) Mr Michael Brown (Creative Arts)

Coordinator Release: Mrs Margo Woodhead, Mrs Ashlea Milgate

Teacher Librarian: Mrs Maree Eisenhuth

Teacher Assistants:

Mrs Judy Inskip, Mrs Marina Napoli, Mrs Simone Breia, Mrs Kristy Daines

Administration Office

Mrs Monique Kearins and Mrs Nicole Brock 

IT Trainee Mr Jacob Kapustic

Maintenance: Mr Colin Meredith

School Leadership Team:

Principal: Mr Scott Buchan

Assistant Principal: Mrs Michelle O’Leary

Religious Education Coordinator: Mrs Leesa Gillard

Co-ordinators: Mrs Amanda Joseph, Mrs Jessica Tredinnick 

Student Leaders 2024

As we move to the school holidays, I look forward to working with our School 
Captains and Vice Captains for 2024. Congratulations to our School Captains Jack 
and Capri. Well done to our Vice Captains Riley and Olivia.

Together We Grow
Scott



 

 

 

Religious Education News

Christmas Concert
A huge thank you to everyone who came and celebrated with us for our annual 
Christmas concert this year. The students, as always, performed and sang with great 
enthusiasm. It was so lovely to see all the students, parents and siblings having a great 
time and singing along with the students. It is always a wonderful and joyous time to 
share these momentous occasions with our school community. Thank you for helping to 
make the evening so successful. 

A special thank you to our amazing and dedicated staff who worked with the students, 
leading up to the night, to ensure they were well rehearsed and ready to shine. Your 
hard work is greatly appreciated by all.  

St Vincent De Paul Hampers

On Friday 8th December, the St Mary MacKillop students had the absolute pleasure of 
handing over 110 bags of grocery items to Mr Joe Tabone from the St Vincent De Paul 
Society. 

Mr Tabone was incredibly appreciative and humbled with the generosity of our St Mary 
MacKillop community. He expressed how much he loves coming to St Mary MacKillop 
at this time of year, because despite the hard times we are experiencing, our 
community always gives so abundantly to help others in our local community. The items 
you have given will go to making Christmas Hampers for those families and individuals 
who are in need. I am always in awe of the St Mary MacKillop community and families 
in how much you are willing to give and provide for those less fortunate than ourselves. 
Thank you for always supporting this initiative and helping to give those in our 
community a wonderful and blessed Christmas.  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Religious Education News

St Nicholas of Myra Mass Times
Please see the information below about Mass times at St Nicholas of Myra Church 
during the Christmas season. 

Advent
The word Advent is from the Latin adventus for “arrival” and is associated with the 
four weeks of time of preparation for Christmas. The Advent Season is all about 
reflecting on how we can prepare our hearts and homes for Christ’s birth in the 
world as it is today. It is a time for our faith community and families to remember, 
through prayer, reflections, special music, and good deeds what the true meaning 
of Jesus’ birth is. 

The Advent season invites us to step away from what can be a frenzied time of 
parties, shopping, and holiday noise to consider how we commemorate the birth 
of Jesus, one of the holiest times in our Catholic faith. It is also a time to reflect on 
the triumphant return of Jesus at the second coming.



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Religious Education News

Merry Christmas
As we approach our final days at school for 2023, I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe and happy holiday. 
May this time with your family be a joyous and holy time as we prepare for the birth 
of our Saviour, Jesus Christ. I offer this prayer to you and your families during this 
time of Advent: 

God of Love,
Your son, Jesus, is your greatest gift to us.
He is a sign of your love.
Help us walk in that love during the weeks of Advent,
As we wait and prepare for his coming.
We pray in the name of Jesus, our Savior.

Amen. 

Mrs Michelle Jarrett
Acting Religious Education Coordinator



 

 

 

Religious Education News



 

 

Sport News

2024 Twilight Swimming Carnival
Our 2024 Twilight Swimming Carnival will be held on the first day back for students (Thursday 1st 
February), at Glenbrook pools. We will begin promptly at 7pm but families are welcome to enter 
the facility from 6:30pm. Remember to wear your sports shirt so you gain free entry to the pool 
and parent helpers will also receive free entry. A list will be provided to the pool for parent 
helpers, so you just need to give the pool staff your name on entry and they will allow you free 
access. We have received a great response from our students and parent helpers, thank you for 
encouraging your child/children to participate in the swimming carnival and for generously giving 
your time to help make the evening successful. It is going to be an amazing evening and a great 
way to begin 2024. 

Term 1 Sporting Dates 

These dates can be subject to change depending on weather, other school events and the CSPD 
calendar. I will endeavour to give you plenty of notice if there are any changes. I hope this helps 
you to plan out Term 1 and what’s on in terms of sport.



 

 

P&F News

Hello St Mary Mackillop community,

2023 has been a great year for our school. We are incredibly grateful to our community for their 
support and to those who volunteered throughout the year. This has helped us raise around 
$17,000 this year. This support has allowed the P&F to gift the school some banners and 
marquees to use at representative events and provide events for the students and school 
community. These events included Welcome BBQ, Mothers Day morning tea, Grandparents 
morning tea, Fathers Day BBQ breakfast, Feast Day and 100 days of learning for Kindergarten. 
We can’t thank our school community enough and all this would not have been possible without 
you.

On behalf of the P&F we’d like to wish the 2023 Year 6 students all the best for their new venture 
to high school next year. We know you’ll continue to do our school community proud.
 I’d like to thank our 2023 P&F members Catherine Watson, Kylie Beazley, Claire Vella, Sonya 
Lee, Sam Snow, Kirrily Murphy, Michelle Bachtis, Vanessa Butchard, Ann Greener, Cathy Habib, 
Sonya Peters and Melissa Jones for their efforts and support throughout the year. I couldn’t have 
fulfilled the role of President without your support, it’s very much appreciated.

Lastly, we would like to wish all our families a safe and enjoyable holiday and we hope that 2024 
brings you much happiness. Can’t wait to see our families back next year with some exciting 
events we have planned.

Merry Christmas to all.

Michelle Darwen

P&F President



 

 

FIAT News

Earthcare:
The Faith in Action Team have been leading  St Mary MacKillop Primary School on our Catholic 
Earthcare School journey. Catholic Earthcare Australia is a program of Caritas Australia that 
responds to the ‘cry of the earth’ and ‘the cry of the poor’ working to safeguard the integrity of 
creation. This program will help us at St Mary MacKillop to make simple, positive changes to care 
for our world.

The Faith in Action Team have been leading the school in creating positive change for our 
environment by setting some Quick Win Goals. These goals encourage everyone to think about 
our current routines and practices and make some slight changes that will support our care of 
the Earth. 

Laudato Si' is the name of Pope Francis' encyclical (papal letter) on caring for our common 
home — planet earth. The letter is addressed to "every person living on this planet" and calls for a 
global dialogue about how we are shaping the future of our planet through our daily actions 
and decisions. 

Please see the poster on the next page to view our main Laudato Si Goal. The poster also has our 
three current Quick Win goals for the term. We would like to encourage you to talk about these 
goals with your family and even take on these goals at home too!

Together we grow to make a difference in our world and care for all creation. 

If you would like to learn more about Catholic Earthcare, here is the link to their website:
https://www.caritas.org.au/catholic-earthcare



 

 

FIAT News



Leaving Students

A term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal 
before the removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The 
notice can be given any time during term for the next term. Where 
appropriate notice has been received a pro-rata credit can be calculated 
based on a pro-rata 40 week year. One exception is that notice in 
writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in relation to the 
following years’ enrolment i.e. the notice period of 10 school weeks 
will be waived in this circumstance. If you know your child will be 
leaving at the end of the year, please advise the school as soon as 
possible.

Planning a Holiday?

There are new Government guidelines for schools to follow when marking 
the school rolls. These guidelines require parents who are taking their 
children on holidays, during the school year, to complete a request of 
‘Exemption from School Attendance’ form and also attached a copy of the 
travel itinerary. This is required if you are taking your child on leave for 5 or 
more school days. The application form is available from the school office 
and must be completed prior to your holiday.

Longer periods require the approval of the Director of Schools and the 
Catholic Education Commission.

 

 



TERM 4 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Thursday 14 December 2:00pm Class Promotions Classrooms

Friday 15 December 2:20pm Whole School Assembly
Last day of Term 4 for 

Students

School Hall

TERM 1 2024 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Tuesday 30 January

Wednesday 31 January
Pupil Free Days

(All staff return to school)

Thursday 1 February
6:30pm

Years 1-6 Commence School
Twilight Swimming Carnival Glenbrook Pools

Friday 2 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Monday 5 February Kindergarten Commence School

Friday 9 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Friday 16 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Tuesday 20 February 7pm Confirmation Session for Parents St Nicholas of Myra

Thursday 22 February 3:30pm Open Classrooms
Welcome BBQ

Friday 23 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall












